



KIỂM TRA CUỐI KÌ 1 - LỚP 4

Dạng 1: Trắc nghiệm A, B, C, D:

Circle the best answer A, B, C, D

Câu 1 - Choose the odd one out

- | | | | |
|------------------------|------------------|------------------|------------------|
| 1. A. Korean | B. English | C. Maths | D. Chinese |
| 2. A. P.E | B. IT | C. Music | D. Subject |
| 3. A. May | B. Monday | C. Friday | D. Saturday |
| 4. A. city | B. village | C. town | D. building |
| 5. A. birthday | B. chips | C. grapes | D. jam |
| 6. A. walk | B. badminton | C. guitar | D. volleyball |
| 7. A. Hanoi | B. England | C. Thailand | D. Australia |
| 8. A. swim | B. book | C. cook | D. skate |
| 9. A. August | B. Sunday | C. July | D. September |
| 10. A. first | B. third | C. four | D. second |
| 11. A. Malaysia | B. Japan | C. Australia | D. French |
| 12. A. library | B. bedroom | C. classroom | D. computer room |
| 13. A. elephant | B. rabbit | C. bird | D. noodles |
| 14. A. zoo | B. school | C. book | D. house |
| 15. A. play | B. kites | C. guitar | D. piano |
| 16. A. old | B. big | C. new | D. playground |
| 17. A. teacher | B. firefighter | C. singer | D. painter |
| 18. A. campsite | B. countryside | C. weekend | D. beach |
| 19. A. draw | B. play | C. skate | D. guitar |
| 20. A. When | B. Art | C. Science | D. Maths |
| 21. A. <u>jam</u> | B. <u>yes</u> | C. <u>grapes</u> | D. <u>chess</u> |
| 22. A. <u>party</u> | B. <u>Monday</u> | C. <u>Sunday</u> | D. <u>Monkey</u> |
| 23. A. <u>Malaysia</u> | B. <u>where</u> | C. <u>there</u> | D. <u>care</u> |
| 24. A. <u>train</u> | B. <u>juice</u> | C. <u>beach</u> | D. <u>tree</u> |
| 25. A. dresses | B. watches | C. skirts | D. boxes |

Câu 2 - Choose the best answer

- _____? – My sister can sing well.
A. What do you do? B. What is the date today?
C. Can you sing? D. What can your sister do?
- I have English and Maths _____ Monday and Wednesday.
A. at B. in
C. on D. from
- There _____ three buildings at my school.
A. are B. is
C. am D. be
- How _____ computer rooms are there at her school?
A. much B. often
C. many D. cost



5. How _____ are these apples? - They are 100.000 dong.
A. many B. much
C. cost D. often
6. When do you have art?



- A. It's in September.
B. I have it on Tuesdays.
C. I like art.

7. _____ do you get up? - At 7 o'clock.
A. How B. Why
C. Who D. What time
8. When is your birthday, Nga? It's _____ February.
A. to B. in
C. on D. at
9. Were you in the countryside last month?



- A. No, I was.
B. Yes, I was.
C. Yes, I were.

10. How many _____ are there at your school? - There is one playground.

- A. playgrounds B. playground
C. grounds D. garden
11. Why do you like English? - _____ I want to be an English teacher.
A. So B. And
C. But D. Because
12. I _____ in Da Nang city last week.
A. is B. am
C. was D. were
13. Where's your school?



- A. It's in the village.
B. I was at the beach.
C. I study at school.

14. I was the campsite last weekend.
A. on B. in
C. at D. from
15. We have PE Thursdays.
A. on B. in
C. at D. from

16. What subjects _____ she have today? - She has Maths, English and Science.
A. do B. does
C. is D. are



17. Is your sports day in September?



- A. Yes, it isn't.
- B. No, it isn't.
- C. Yes, it is.

- A. be
 - C. is
19. My brother can _____ a bike.
- A. riding
 - C. rides
20. Why do you like maths?

18. There _____ two playgrounds at my school.

- B. am
- D. are

- B. ride
- D. rode



- A. I have it on Mondays.
- B. My favourite subject is maths.
- C. Because I want to be a maths teacher.

21. _____ do you have Maths? – I have it on

Monday and Wednesday.

- A. What
 - C. How
22. My hobby is _____ a film in my free time.
- A. watching
 - C. watch
23. What _____ does Mai have today? – She has Maths, Music, Science and English.
- A. days
 - C. time
24. What class is he _____?
- A. in
 - C. on
25. How _____ cats do you have? – I have two.
- A. do
 - C. much

- B. When
- D. Where

- B. watches
- D. to watch

- B. subjects
- D. nationality

- B. at
- D. with

- B. old
- D. many

Dạng 2: Điền từ vào chỗ trống trong đoạn văn

Read and complete the passage with the correct words



Câu 1 - Read and fill each gap with one word from the box

has school playground favorite study town

Hi, I'm Rose. This is my (0) school with two buildings. It's in the (1) _____. There are two gardens and a (2) _____ in my school. Here is our music room. We (3) _____ Music here on Fridays. My school (4) _____ an art room. We study Art on Wednesdays. It's one of my (5) _____ subjects. It's really fun.

Câu 2 - Fill in the blanks

Ken is ten years old. His best friend is Adam. Ken and Adam like to (1)  _____.

They play in the (2)  _____. Sometimes they (3)  _____ with other

kids. They have lots of fun. Before going home, they drink some (4)  _____.

Câu 3 - Read and fill each gap with one word from the box

fun football sports day Friday favorite playground

Today is (0) Friday. It's our (1) _____. It's in December. It's in the school playground. There are many teachers and students in the (2) _____. The girls are skipping and dancing. The boys are playing badminton and (3) _____. The teachers are playing volleyball. I'm skipping ropes. It's my (4) _____ sport. We have a lot of (5) _____ today.

Câu 4 - Look at the picture and fill each gap with one word from the box

Hi, I'm Mary. This is my school. It's in the city. It's big with twenty classrooms, two playgrounds and one computer room. There is also an art room. We study art there on Fridays. I really like music. Now we are preparing for our sports day in November. Last year it was in December. It was fun.

1. Mary's school is in the _____.
2. Mary's school has _____ classrooms, and two _____.
3. They have art at the _____.
4. They have _____ on Fridays.
5. Their sports day is in _____.

Câu 5 - Choose a word from the box. Write the correct word next to numbers 1 – 5

freezing sunny wings feathers fly swim

Special birds

Most birds can (1) _____, but some of them can't. Penguins are examples. They have two (2) _____ and two legs. They can (3) _____ very well, too. They also have short (4) _____ to keep them warm. They live in super cold places where the weather is (5) _____ all year round.

Câu 6 - Read, choose the correct words in the box and write them on the lines

Ôn tập cuối kỳ I - 4



have a picnic zebra supermarket tiger sunglasses

1. People can come here to buy food _____
2. When people do this, they eat a meal outside, usually in a park. _____
3. People wear this when it's hot. _____
4. This animal usually has orange and black fur. _____
5. This animal has only black and white stripes. _____

Câu 7 - Read and write Yes or No

I'm Phong. I'm nine years old. I'm in grade 4. I have a lot of friends. It's Saturday today, we hang out together. Now, I'm eating chicken and chips at a fast food restaurant. Some of my friends are taking part in different activities. Tuan is roller - skating at the skate park. Hang is going swimming at the water park. Minh is playing soccer at the soccer field.

1. Phong has lots of friends. _____
2. Phong is eating snacks at a market. _____
3. Tuan is running at the skatepark. _____
4. Minh is playing soccer at the soccer field. _____
5. Hang is at the water park. _____

Câu 8 - Fill in the blanks

Hi, I'm Rosie. This is my sister, Sue and my parents. We all can (1) _____



but we can't skateboard. My parents can (2) _____ and my sister can (3) _____



_____. My sister can (4) _____ but I can't. She often takes me to the park near my house by bike.



Câu 9 - Complete the dialogue with the available words

Why favourite today What Thursday Maths

Mai: What day is it (1) _____, Nam?

Nam: It's (2) _____.

Mai: (3) _____ subjects do you have (4) _____?

Nam: I have (5) _____, Science, Music and English.

Mai: What is your (6) _____ subject?

Nam: I like English because it's very interesting.

Câu 10 - Read and choose the correct answer to complete the paragraph.

Yesterday was Sunday, and my father didn't go to work. He (1) _____ at home and watered his plants. My mother was at home, too. It was very sunny, so she (2) _____ all the winter clothes. Yesterday afternoon, I was at school, but I wasn't in the classroom (3) _____ I didn't

Ôn tập cuối kỳ 1 - 5



have any classes. I was in school (4) _____ and read a Literature book. In the evening, I was at home and helped my mother cook dinner. After dinner, my family (5) _____ a movie together. I (6) _____ to bed quite late last night because I tried to finish the Literature book which I borrowed from the school library.

- | | | | |
|---------------|------------|---------------|-----------|
| 1. A. am | B. is | C. was | D. were |
| 2. A. brushed | B. washed | C. folded | D. worked |
| 3. A. because | B. so | C. but | D. and |
| 4. A. gym | B. library | C. playground | D. yard |
| 5. A. watched | B. played | C. visited | D. drew |
| 6. A. go | B. going | C. goes | D. went |

Dạng 3: Sắp xếp từ cho sẵn thành câu hoàn chỉnh

Reorder these words to have correct sentences

1. your / favourite / subject, / what / is / Mary?

2. His/ subject/ Vietnamese/ is/ favorite/ .

3. How/ gardens/ school/ many/ are there/ your/ at/ ?

4. like / I / a maths / want / I / be / maths / because / to / teacher/ .

5. have/ Vietnamese/ When/ Nam/ does/ ?

6. the /he/ play /Can/ piano/?

7. does / have/ subjects/ Nga/ What/ today?

8. many/ how/ computer/ are/ there/ at/ rooms/ school?

9. sports / in /day / November/ Our / is.

10. badminton / like / I / playing.

11. have/ today/ do/ subjects/ you / What/ ?

12. want / because / I/ music / singer/ like/ to/ a/ I/ be/.

13. the / My/ village/ is/ school/ in/.



14. bike / roller / ride / a/ I/ skate / I/ can/ can't/ but/.

15. What / favorite /your/ is/ subject/?

16. the housework/ I/ do/ weekend / at/.

17. can't/ a/ he / horse / Khai / but / bike/ a/ ride/ ride / can/.

18. / school/ gardens/ your/ at / are / How / many / there/?

19. I/ painter/ to/ be/ art/ want/ because /a/ like / I/.

20. sports / My / is / day / March / in /.

21. is/ Australia / Laura / from/.

22. December / Is/ in/ sports/ your/ day/?

23. countryside/ in/ was/ parents/ I/ yesterday/ my/ with/ the/.

24. school/ two / gardens/ at/ my/ There / are/.

25. many / at / school / playgrounds / How / your / there / are / ?

26. are/ playing/ in/ They/ game/ the/ a/ garden/ ./

27. books./ She's/ reading/ comic

28. playing/ video/ are/ Where/ they/ games?/

29. seesaw./ on/ the/ We're/ playing

30. soft/ some/ like/ Would/ you/ drink?/

31. go/ mountain/ She/ hiking/ can/ the/ on/ ./



32. you/ tea?/ bubble/ like/ Would/ some/

33. can/ What/ do/ mountain/ on/ we/ the/ ?/

34. at/ I/ home/ was/ morning/ yesterday/

35. does/ Science/ Julia/ When/ have

36. subjects/ and P.E/ My/ are/ Geography/ favourite

37. making/ is/ paper boat/ now/ She/ a

38. yesterday/ Were/ the/ school library/ you / in

39. in/ 4A/ I /Class/ am/.

40. you/ nationality/ What/ are/ ?

41. school/ I /at /yesterday/ was /.

42. What/ have/ you/ today/ subjects/ do/?

43. like/ a /I / kite/ flying/.

44. milk?/ you/ Do/ some/ want

45. new/ This/ book./ is/ my

46. out?/ I/ go/ May

47. an/ This/ is/ eraser.

48. is/ your/ When/ birthday?

49. They/ beach/ and/ danced/ sang/ the/ on/ .



50. Linda/ Maths/ Monday/ Wednesday/ has/ on/ and/ .

Dạng 4: Đọc đoạn văn và trả lời câu hỏi

Read the text and answer the questions

Câu 1 - Read the passage and choose the correct answer

My name is Thuy Linh. My school is in the town. My class is 4A. At our class we have one big whiteboard. In our classroom there are twelve chairs and thirteen tables. There is a small bin at the corner. There are three pictures on the wall and they look so beautiful.

In our classroom we learn and play. The pupils learn many subjects such as maths, art, English and Vietnamese.... I have maths on Mondays and English on Thursdays. I love music, I have it on Saturdays.

1. Where is Thuy Linh's school?

2. How many whiteboards are there at Thuy Linh's class?

3. Are there 12 tables in her class?

4. What does she have on Monday?

5. What subjects does she like?

Câu 2 - Read and write Yes or No

I'm Phong. I'm nine years old. I'm in grade 4. I have a lot of friends. It's Saturday today, we hang out together. Now, I'm eating chicken and chips at a fast food restaurant. Some of my friends are taking part in different activities. Tuan is roller - skating at the skatepark. Hang is going swimming at the water park. Minh is playing soccer at the soccer field.

- | | |
|--|-------|
| 1. Phong has lots of friends. | _____ |
| 2. Phong is eating snacks at a market. | _____ |
| 3. Tuan is running at the skatepark. | _____ |
| 4. Minh is playing soccer at the soccer field. | _____ |
| 5. Hang is at the water park. | _____ |

Câu 3 - Read and complete the table with the birthday of each member

Hi! My name's Laura and I am thirteen years old. I'm from England and I live in London with my family. My birthday is on March 3rd. Mr William and Mrs Elizabeth are my parents. My father was born on April 25th and now he is 42 years old. My mother - Elizabeth is 40 years old and her birthday is on June 12th. I have got a brother and a sister - Peter and Melanie. Peter's birthday is on October 1st, and my sister's birthday is on August 22nd. Ann and Dan are my grandparents. My grandma is 81 and my grandpa is 82. I do not remember their birthdays.

No.	Member	Birthday
1	Laura	
2	Mr William	
3	Mrs Elizabeth	
4	Peter	
5	Melanie	

Câu 4 - Read and answer the questions

Hello everyone. My name is Julia. I come from England and I'm studying at International Primary school in Ha Noi. I'm in class 4E. My school is at 53 Nguyen Du Street. At school, I have lots of friends. Here is a picture of them. This is Nhung. She is Vietnamese and she can draw very well. We often draw together. Next to her is Harry. Harry is English. He can swim and play the guitar. And here is Maori. Maori is a Japanese girl. She can dance and play soccer very well.

1. Where is Julia's school?

2. Does she have many friends at school?

3. What can Nhung do?

4. Where is Harry from?

5. What can Maori do?

Câu 5 - Read the passage and choose the correct answer

Hello, my name is Emica. I'm from Japan. This is my friend, Lily. She's from America. Today is our birthday. It's in April. I want to eat some chips, and Lily wants some jelly and juice. Lily can cook well, but I can't. So now Lily is cooking, and I'm making hats for our party.

1. Where is Emica from?

2. Where is Lily from?

3. When is Lily's birthday?

4. What does Emica want to eat?

5. Can Emica cook well?



Câu 6 - Read and write T (True) or F (False)

My name is Annie. I'm nine years old. I live in a big city. I can ride a bike but I can't swim. Every Monday, I play football with my brother. Every Tuesday, I sing English songs with my friends at school. On Wednesdays, I help my mum do housework. On Thursdays, I roller skate in the park. Every Friday, I ride a bike.

1. Annie sings English songs on Tuesday. _____
2. She can swim. _____
3. She does housework with her mum every Thursday. _____
4. Annie plays football with her brother every Monday. _____
5. She roller skates in the park every Friday. _____

Câu 7 - Read and complete each sentence below with only ONE word

Tom and his family live in a small village near the mountains. Every morning, Tom wakes up early and helps his mother in the kitchen. His father works at a farm. Tom likes to play football with his friends in the afternoon. After school, he does his homework and then rides his bike around the village. On Sundays, Tom and his family visit the park and have a picnic. Tom enjoys playing with his little sister at the park.

1. Where does Tom's family live?

2. Where does Tom help his mother in the morning?

3. What does Tom like to play in the afternoon with his friends?

4. What does Tom do after school?

5. Where do Tom and his family go on Sundays?

6. What is the word that means "a place where you grow crops and animals"?
Answer: _____
7. Which word describes someone you are very close to, usually younger than you?
Answer: _____
8. What word means "to move from one place to another on a bicycle"?
Answer: _____
9. What is the word for a meal outdoors, often shared with family or friends?
Answer: _____
10. The word that describes 'helping with tasks around the house' is
Answer: _____

Câu 8 - Read and complete each sentence below with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS

Anna and her family live in a cozy house by the river. Every day, Anna walks to school with her best friend, Lily. At school, Anna enjoys learning about science and playing games with her classmates. In the evening, she helps her father water the plants in the garden. After



dinner, Anna reads her favorite storybooks before going to bed. On Saturdays, Anna's family goes shopping at the market. Anna loves choosing fresh fruits and vegetables with her mother.

1. Where does Anna's family live?

2. Who does Anna walk to school with?

3. What subject does Anna enjoy learning about at school?

4. What does Anna help her father do in the evening?

5. Where does Anna's family go on Saturdays?

6. What is the word for "a person who you share fun and play with"?

Answer: _____

7. Which word describes a place where you buy food and other items?

Answer: _____

8. What is the word that means "to give water to plants"?

Answer: _____

9. What is the word for "a book with a story, often read for fun"?

Answer: _____

10. The word that describes "going from one place to another on foot" is

Answer: _____

Dạng 5: Viết lại câu hoàn chỉnh dựa trên từ được gợi ý

Rewrite complete sentences based on given words

Câu 1 - Rewrite complete sentences based on given words

- We can _____ (ski) on the mountain, but we can't _____ (go) camping.
- It _____ (to be) very cold in winter.
- He is _____ (play) ice hockey because it's snowy.
- I can _____ (walk) the dog in the forest.
- They're _____ (have) a picnic.
- Listen! Your sister _____ (play) the guitar.
- _____ (be) you at the playground yesterday afternoon?
- They like _____ (collect) stamps.
- Hiromitsu _____ (not go) to the library yesterday because it _____ (rain) heavily.
- Nam and Phuong _____ (not have) History on Fridays.

Câu 2 - Complete the sentences

- She/ have/ English and Science/ Thursday/.

☐ _____

- My/ birthday/ second/ May/.

☐ _____



3. Where/ he/ come/ from/?

☐

4. They/ like/ listen/ music/ free time/.

☐

5. I/ at/ home/ yesterday/.

☐

6. He/ often/ play/ soccer/ after school/.

☐

7. What/ your/ favorite/ food/?

☐

8. We/ go/ to the park/ next Sunday/.

☐

9. There/ be/ three cats/ in my house/.

☐

10. She/ study/ English/ every day/.

☐

Câu 3 - Write suitable answers using the given words

three

beach

October

Mondays

Anna

ten

sunny

7:30 a.m.

Sundays

1. How many buildings are there in your school?

☐

2. Where were you last weekend?

☐

3. When's your sports day?

☐

4. When do you have Maths?

☐

5. Who is your best friend?

☐

6. How old are you?

☐

7. What is the weather like today?

☐

8. What time do you go to school?

☐

9. Where does your father work?

☐

10. When do you visit your grandparents?

☐

Câu 4 - Rewrite with verbs in baskets

1. What (you/do) _____ at break time?

☐ I (play) _____ games at break time.

2. Tom (read) _____ a book when I (call) _____ him.

3. We (study) _____ English last night.



4. They (not watch) _____ TV yesterday.
5. What (she/do) _____ every morning?
6. Where (you/go) _____ last weekend?
7. I (clean) _____ my room when the phone (ring) _____.
8. Mary (not come) _____ to the party yesterday.
9. When (he/start) _____ his homework?
10. We (have) _____ lunch together at 12 p.m. yesterday.

Câu 5 - Fill in the gap with the correct pronoun

1. My sister and I are going to the park. _____ want to play on the swings.
2. Tom is very good at football. Everyone likes _____.
3. Mary has a new dress. _____ bought it yesterday.
4. This is my dog. Do you like _____?
5. John and Sarah are my classmates. I always sit with _____ in class.
6. I love reading books. _____ is my favorite hobby.
7. Where is Peter? Have you seen _____?
8. Anna and I are going shopping. Would you like to join _____?
9. That is my brother's bike. It belongs to _____.
10. Lisa is very kind. Everyone likes _____.